Permanent Mission of Montenegro to the United Nations and other international organizations
Geneva, 24 January 2023
UPR 4 Cycle, Review of Gabon
Statement by Montenegro

Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Gabon and the Government’s commitment to the UPR process.
Montenegro notes with appreciation legislative and institutional reforms Gabon has undertaken since the last UPR cycle to tackle the rights of vulnerable groups. 
We commend Gabon for adopting the amendments to the Penal Code to criminalize female genital mutilation and other practices as well as for the removal of the Provision in the Penal Code that criminalized homosexuality.
We welcome opening of the hot lines for reporting violence against women and children and encourage the government to prioritize prevention of gender-based sexual violence and accountability for perpetrators of such violence in its national strategy to combat gender-based violence against women. 
We note with appreciation establishment of the national children’s rights observatory and call on Gabon to subsidize it and provide the facilities for the observatory headquarters.   
Montenegro recommendations to Gabon:
1. To enhance access to health care for women, including through the adoption of mandatory health insurance for low-income persons; 
2. To extend free education until the age of 12;
We wish Gabon a successful UPR cycle.
I thank you.

